ATTACHEMENT 2


6 January 2003

Professor Berna Collier

ASIC Commissioner – Australian Securities and Investment Commission

GPO Box 9827 
Melbourne Vic 3001 
DX 423 Melbourne

CC:
David Knott – ASIC Chairman

Greg Locke CLERP 7 eSystems Development

Ken Henry - ATO

Dear Professor 

Re: CLERP 7

We are writing to express our extreme concern regarding the commencement of CLERP 7 initiatives on 1 July 2003. 

Solution 6 serves a large ASIC client base of over 1,800 professional practices lodging over 40% of all Annual returns (over 300,000 electronically lodged returns annually). We anticipate that the new changes will significantly impact software producers, the whole accounting profession and many corporations.  

As you would realise, our clients rely on our software to ensure company secretarial records are accurate and changes are reported in accordance with ASIC reporting requirements. Our software has dramatically reduced the workload for ASIC as the agent maintains all paper records for the lodging party. It is important to realise that the time taken to implement major reporting changes within the software and provide additional training to clients is not insignificant. We believe that legislators are failing to provide for this relatively new element in administration. Software speeds the delivery but it needs adequate time, implementation and training beforehand to be effective.

The key issues:

· The end of the financial year is a very busy time for practices and software producers as they prepare for the 2003 tax year. To load another major administrative change on their business could cause major disruption and be impossible to implement within the expected time frame. 

· The proposed changes are not as simple as modifying a few forms and software functions. They impact the existing software design resulting in data conversion and substantial functional changes which take months not weeks to implement.

· The timeframe for delivery is very tight for software developers. Software developers need sufficient time to review and analyse ASIC specifications (received 30 December 2002), develop and design specification documents, program/ code the required changes, test, distribute the software (to over 1,600 clients), support and train the clients.

To avoid major disruption to the lodgement process, we formally request your consideration in granting a 6 month transitional period for lodging existing forms to report any changes. We suggest that, in this transitional period, the old forms be accepted and that any deficiencies in the information provided be remedied by the end of the period as the new software comes into use. This will help our clients to install the software, to familiarise themselves with the new forms and procedures, to upgrade historical data and resolve any data issues during the conversion.

As an example of how badly things can go wrong if the system is overloaded, we draw your attention to the tax changes of 2001. These were brought in without proper consideration of the software implications for tax reporting. The effects on accountants and business were disastrous and one major software producer virtually broke down in the process.  The ATO is still dealing with the backlash from the professions and the political and public relations problems. As a result the ATO has now introduced steps to ensure that practices are given more time to prepare for major changes to their existing processes.

We look forward to your response and hope that you will accept our request for an adequate transitional period. Should you have any queries in relation to the above, please do not hesitate to contact me on 02 9278 0791.

Yours faithfully,

Ashley Quinton

Product Manager

Solution 6
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